

Ryder-

An Advisory from the Texas Chapter of the American College of Cardiology (ACC)

Dear District Superintendent, Principal, and Athletic Director,

This legislative session, the Texas Legislature passed a bill which encourages all schools with students participating in UIL activities to make parents and students aware of the option to obtain an electrocardiogram (ECG) as part of their pre-participation evaluation (PPE) prior to involvement in high school sports and any other UIL activities. As the organization responsible for ensuring the cardiovascular health of all people in Texas, we would like to clarify a few key points for you:

- This bill does NOT mandate ECG screenings. Indeed, it does not change the current UIL practice of making all parents aware of the very rare but life threatening problem called sudden cardiac arrest (SCA) through a SCA Awareness Form. This form educates parents, informs them of the current medical thinking, and instructs especially concerned parents to discuss obtaining an ECG on their children through their personal physician. In keeping with this practice, the new bill encourages schools to direct parents to their medical homes, where such personalized decisions can be made on an individual basis. If you are approached by advocate organizations, or for-profit groups offering to provide ECG screenings for your students, please be aware that such screenings are NOT required by this new law. Also be aware that UIL is already performing the very same education and awareness for every student who participates in UIL activities.
- The Texas Chapter of the ACC, and virtually every major medical organization in the United States, including the American Heart Association and the parent American College of Cardiology oppose the policy of widespread ECG screenings of student athletes. This carefully considered opposition is based on the fact that there is no evidence that ECG screening saves the lives of young athletes (the vast majority of young athletes who suffer SCA have normal screenings). Moreover, there exists the real possibility of harm (both physical and financial) from additional testing and procedures required to follow up on any abnormal findings; in the overwhelming majority of healthy young people without symptoms or a family history of premature (earlier than age 50) sudden death, any such abnormality will likely be a "false positive". Indeed, a Scientific Statement issued by these national organizations strongly opposed broad based screening of large numbers of healthy young people with ECGs.
- In order to improve the quality of the current standard of care of young athletes who continue to be required to obtain a history and physical prior to participation in sports, the Texas Chapter of the ACC sponsored research by renowned sports cardiologists in Texas and the US who are actively researching the best ways to screen young athletes. This effort resulted in what is being called a "video enhanced" PPE or vPPE, which is now available in English and Spanish on the UIL website (https://www.uiltexas.org/health/cardiac-symptom-videos), and which helps students and parents understand the key symptoms of which they should be aware.
- The single most important strategy that will save the lives of ALL young people who suffer a SCA (not just athletes) is to ensure that Automatic External Defibrillators (AED) are available in every school, at

every activity, along with a clear emergency action plan. Equally as important is the need for every student and teacher to be certified in CPR (this is a very important life skill) and for there to be regular practice of this plan so that everyone knows where the AEDs are, and how to use them. THERE IS UNIFORM AGREEMENT AMONG ALL MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS THAT THIS APPROACH IS THE BEST STRATEGY TO SAVE LIVES, AND WILL BE EFFECTIVE EVEN IF A STUDENT WHO IS NOT SCREENED OR HAS A NORMAL SCREENING SUFFERS A SUDDEN CARDIAC ARREST.

If you have any questions about these key points, please do not hesitate to contact us at the Texas Chapter of the American College of Cardiology. If we cannot answer your questions, we will be happy to link you with our renowned sports cardiologists around the state, and identify cardiologists in your own area who can assist you.

Sincerely,

Ken Shaffer, MD

Kent Sulph

President, Texas Chapter of the American College of Cardiology Cardiology Director of Quality and Safety, Mednax/ Pediatric and Congenital Cardiology Associates Assistant Professor, Dell Medical School at the University of Texas

Reniamin D. Levine M.D. FACC FAHA FACSI

- Samuel Samuel

Benjamin D. Levine, M.D., FACC, FAHA, FACSM

Director, Institute for Exercise and Environmental Medicine

S. Finley Ewing Jr. Chair for Wellness at Texas Health Presbyterian Dallas

Harry S. Moss Heart Chair for Cardiovascular Research

Professor of Medicine and Cardiology

Distinguished Professorship in Exercise Science

The University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center

JA S. M.

John P Erwin III M.D., FACC, FAHA, FACP

Immediate Past Texas Governor, American College of Cardiology

Clinical Professor and Chair, Dept of Internal Medicine

Senior Staff Cardiologist

Baylor Scott & White Health

Texas A&M College of Medicine

William South in

William A. Scott, M.D.

Cardiac Electrophysiologist

Professor of Pediatrics

Associate Vice Chairman

The University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center

Mark S Link, M.D.

Laurence and Susan Hirsch/Centex Distinguished Chair in Heart Disease

Professor of Medicine

Director, Cardiac Electrophysiology

The University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center

Rick W Snyder M.D., FACC

Past Texas Governor, American College of Cardiology

Texas Medical Association Board of Trustees, member

President of HeartPlace Cardiology

Arnold L. Fenrich, Jr., MD

Representing the UIL Medical Advisory Committee

Chief of Pediatric Electrophysiology

Pediatric and Congenital Cardiology Associates

Associate Professor of Pediatrics, Dell Medical School at the University of Texas

B %		